
Department of Planning and Budget 
2024 Session Fiscal Impact Statement 

 
1. Bill Number: HB916E 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Srinivasan 
 
3.  Committee: Public Safety 
 
4. Title: Substantial Risk Order Reporting System established. 

 
5. Summary:  This bill requires the Department of State Police to establish a Substantial Risk 

Order Reporting System for the purpose of tracking and reporting substantial risk orders by 
locality and to publish such reports on a quarterly basis and distribute them in an electronic 
format to the General Assembly and the Office of the Governor. The bill provides that the 
Department shall remove the names and other personal identifying information from the data 
before the reports are published. 

 
6. Budget Amendment Necessary: Yes, Item 415. 
  
7. Fiscal Impact Estimates: Preliminary, see Item 8 below.  
 
8. Fiscal Implications: This proposal is expected to impact the Department of State Police 

(VSP). To meet the information and reporting requirements, VSP anticipates developing an 
electronic query and report to extract the data from the Virginia Criminal Information 
Network (VCIN). The estimated one-time general fund cost for the IT development is 
$96,300.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected: Department of State Police. 
  
10. Technical Amendment Necessary: No. 
  
11. Other Comments: None. 


